
  
Guild Minutes 

September 6, 2015 

 

Attendance  -  Ethel P, Margaret D, Peggy B, Sally S,  Peggy K,  Sandi K, Colleen S, Sandi L, Dottie F, Jean 

W, Betty I, Sally S, and Ellen H,  
 

Call to Order – Meeting called to order at 1:13 PM by President, Peggy Krueger. 
 

Opening Devotion – Dottie lead the opening devotion with Psalm 59 V12 and a reading from a book by 

Max Lucado. 
 

Approval of Minutes:  the minutes from the June meeting were accepted as submitted.   

 

Treasurers Report:  Sandi provided the following financial information: 

The treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted. 

 
Correspondence: 

 

1. A thank you note and letter was received from our “Shepherd in Training” Aaron Bird.  Aaron is 

now in a Vicarage position at Living Savior Lutheran Church in Fairfax Virginia.  We will 

discuss picking a new Shepherd in Training under new business. 

 

 

Old Business 
 

1. A thank you letter and request for donations was received from Philomath Youth Activities 

Club.  The last donation we sent to them was for $200 and it was in March of 2014.  After 

some discussion Jean moved and Coleen seconded that we send $200 to PYAC, Food Bank, 

Junes Kids Closet, and Camp Lutherwood.   The motion carried.   

2. Cards will be sent from the Guild to Margaret Phillpott, Georgia Hering, and Ruth Moser.   

  

New Business 
 

1. Janet wasn’t available to give a report on the National Convention.  Peggy will talk to her about 

sending a written report for our next meeting.   

2. A flyer was passed with information about the Fall Rally which will be held on October 10 in Salem, 

Oregon.  

3. LWML Quarterly is here.  The membership roster was passed for updating to make sure we are 

getting enough copies  

4. For more information about LWML events go to OR LWML on line.   

5. Thrivent will help with the cost of purchasing tablecloths if we request it.  We need to get costs and 

submit a request.  Peggy K will look into it.  

6. June’s Kids Kloset:  Next work day is September 21
st
 from 1:00 – 3:00.    

7. Fall Bazaar:  Kay Glathar and Elaine Schwartz are co-chairpersons for the Bazaar.  Neither were 

available today.  Peggy shared information with us.  We will have a room for nicer, lightly used items 

again this year.  At checkout we will not record items as we sell them but rely on the pre and post 

inventory to determine what sold.  This will speed up the check-out process.  A list of basket ideas 

was passed out. The volunteer list from last year was passed for updating.  Colleen will pick up a 

large cork board to put on an easel in the Narthex on Sunday’s with Bazaar information, pictures, and 

ideas for Bazaar donations.   

8. Peggy K is still working on getting a mite box Sunday set up to help inform everyone of what the 

program is all about.   



Guild Minutes –September 6, 2015  

 

Page 2 

 

9. It was decided that we want to continue to support a Shepherd in Training. Jean will look into getting 

a new seminarian.   

10.  We need a Volunteer to be in charge of the Women’s tea and ideas for a speaker for the tea. Let 

Peggy know if you have any suggestions or would like to volunteer. 
  

 Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 2:17 PM with a closing prayer led by Peggy K. 
  
Next Guild meeting is October 1

st
 

 

Jean will lead the devotions 

 

Hostess for October is Ruth or Peggy G if Ruth isn’t available.   

 

 

Recorded by 

 

Ellen Holroyd 
 

  


